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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, February 13, 2011 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball (26)

Christine Chancy, Basketball (34)

Tricia Chase, Basketball (13)

Deanna Hart, Crew (14)

Cori Magnusson, Crew (27)

Stephanie Roses, Crew (25)

Carol Still, Crew (35)

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country (12)

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country (24)

Ella Pittman, Equestrian (23)

Hayley Streibich, Equestrian (18)

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian (17)

Stephanie Slysz, Field Hockey (16)

Alex Irish, Golf (28)

Liz Holsing, Lacrosse (3)

Jeannie Petersen, Lacrosse (21)

Danielle Lee, Soccer (20)

Kiana Lussier, Soccer (29)

My-Linh Nguyen, Squash (19)

Shara Robertson, Squash (22)

Paulina Rojek, Squash (15)

Nora Cunningham, Swimming & Diving (10)

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming & Diving (5)

Miki Yoshida, Swimming & Diving (6)

Nahree Han, Tennis (7)

Maya Sayarath, Tennis (4)

Jacinta Edebeli, Track and Field (11)

Ahlem Nadifi, Track and Field (30)

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball (1)

Morgan Cooley, Volleyball (8)

Martina Kneifel, Volleyball (9)

AnnElizabeth Konkel, Tennis (2)

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting.”)  While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Christine Chancy.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had unexcused absences:  Annie O’Byrne (Field Hockey) and Felicitas Gerlach (Golf) and Anna Sillers.
1. Welcome and introductions. 
a. Ms. Chancy brought the SAAC to order and welcomed guests Coach Kanae Haneishi (Soccer) and Coach Sonnie Terrell (Volleyball).

2. Approval of the Tuesday, January 25, 2011 minutes.
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of Tuesday, January 25, 2011 minutes be approved as distributed.”

3. Results of the NCAA Convention.
As the national SAAC representative, Ms. Yoshida updated the MHC SAAC on the final decisions made at the NCAA national convention.  She referred all members present to Supplement No. 3 and alerted those present to the fact that all proposals but one (bench size limits for sports other than football) were passed.  Ms. Yoshida also acknowledged that the “Bench Size Limits – All Sports” proposal was withdrawn.  The proposals that were passed that will directly affect student-athletes at Mount Holyoke include:

· Individual fundraising

· Allowable acceptance of prize money for competitions outside of traditional season

· Training with a strength and conditioning coach from September to May (academic year)
4. Debrief of the NEWMAC SAAC meeting from February 6.
Ms. Chancy and Ms. Still informed the SAAC that every team in NEWMAC except Coast Guard and Babson sent representatives to the meeting that was hosted at Smith College.  There, they discussed what the other SAACs do and what it takes to be a member of the SAAC.  Both Ms. Chancy and Ms. Still were enthusiastic about the opportunity they had to share ideas and get to know representatives from the other schools.  Ms. Chancy and Ms. Still informed us that after the formal discussion and idea exchange concluded, they participated in a Best Buddies event that was facilitated so that NEWMAC representatives could cohesively interact in order to help the community.

5. Call for SGA alternate.
Ms. Rojek announced the importance of having an alternate representative for SGA.  She informed the SAAC that SGA meetings are on Tuesday evenings from 7:30 to 9 p.m.  If SAAC did not have a representative present, it could potentially lose its position as a student organization and thus lose funding.  Haley Streibich offered to take the position permanently as alternate, and Stephanie Slysz volunteered to attend a meeting on March 4 that Ms. Streibich said she would be unable to attend.  

6. Game of the Week schedule overview.
Liz Holsing expressed the importance of being aware of the Game of the Week schedule.  She said she would be in contact with the team representatives who will be hosting Games of the Week for spring 2011.  Ms. Holsing also encouraged students to attend the NEWMAC swimming and diving championship that will take place in Mount Holyoke’s natatorium from February 18 – 20.  It has been arranged that Mount Holyoke students will receive free admittance to the event with their OneCards.  

7. Subcommittee assignments and group discussions.
The SAAC representatives met with the other members of their subcommittee groups in order to set priorities for the term and pick dates for future meetings.

8. Discussion of support for Karen Jacobus.
Ms. Hendricks informed the SAAC that Karen Jacobus, ADAP officer and promoter of healthy decisions for student-athletes at Mount Holyoke, has recently been diagnosed with breast cancer.  An open discussion ensued on how student-athletes might support Karen.  The following ideas were proposed:

· Cooking meals/baking

· Shoveling 

· Leaving a personal note every 1-2 weeks

· Showing a continuous effort

· Making CDs

· 1000 Paper Crane Chain

· A bracelet, something to remind Ms. Jacobus that the SAAC is with her mentally and emotionally if not physically

· Spring carols/a visit with an a capella group

· Participation in a 5K walk or in Relay for Life in the name of Ms. Jacobus 

It was agreed that a team should do something for Ms. Jacobus for every week she will be receiving treatment (8-10 weeks).  A sign up sheet will be available at the next SAAC meeting on February 27.  

9. Weissman Center Student Leadership Conference.
Ms. Hendricks encouraged all student athletes to go to the Weissman Center Student Leadership Conference on Sunday, February 20, 2011 from 11 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  She emphasized that registration was free for Mount Holyoke students, that one would receive a free brunch if registering by February 14 (at www.mtholyoke.edu/clu/go/studentconference), and that free water bottles would be given out on the morning of the conference before its commencement. 

10. Announcements.
a. Ms. Chancy announced that Laurie Priest is arranging for t-shirts for all student-athletes (both varsity and club) for national student athlete day on April 6.  Shirt design ideas are due to Ms. Chancy by February 21.
b. Ms. Irish requested that some student-athletes volunteer to help with the swimming and diving Game of the Week, hosted by the golf team, February 18-20.  Liz Holsing, Jeannie Peterson, and Jacinta Edebeli volunteered and said they would also ask for volunteers from their respective teams (Lacrosse and Track and Field).
11. Future Meetings.
a. Week of Sunday, February 20, 2011 (TBD by Subcommittees)

b. Sunday, February 27, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

c. Sunday, March 6, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

d. Sunday, March 27, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

e. Sunday, April 10, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

f. Sunday, May 1, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

12.  
Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Chancy at 7:57 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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